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DESCRIBE THE PRESENT AND ORIGINAL (if known) PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

The design of the gateposts is generally attributed to Charles Bulfinch 
who in_l8lU was commissioned to do the Capitol restoration.""Until 187*1, 
the gateposts stood at the foot of the west capitol grounds, but in that 
year were moved to their present locations. The gateposts are h sand­ 
stone pillars measuring 5' x 5' at the base and approximately 12' in 
height.

The design of the gateposts is classical. Horizontal bands, around the 
top of the pillars, are carved out of the posts and they are topped 
with a frieze relief matching the one atop the gatehouses. The design 
atop the posts is again a classical motif, voluted using the stylized
acanthus leaf form.    :   ' !-      ''

Gatehouses

These are two gatehouses attributed to Charles Bulfinch, which formerly 
stood On the west Capitol grounds. They are now located on the North­ 
west corner of 15th Street and Constitution Avenue and on the Northeast 
corner of 17th Street and Constitution Avenue.

Basically, the two gatehouses are identical in design though there are 
slight differences. The gatehouses are one-room structures built of 
sandstone, measuring, at the base, 15'8" across the front and 15'7" acros 
the sides. Twin stone pillars 3'7-1/2" in circumference and approximately 
9-1/2' high frame the arched doorway. The rear wall is plain stone and 
there are single windows in each structure on the side walls.

The buildings are classical in design, using modified doric columns, and 
'a :R6mah-Triumphal-arch styled doorway with curved molding. There is a 
frieze which is continuous around the top of the building, matching the 
frieze around the-top of the gateposts. Atop the frieze is 1 a heavily 
foliated scroll using the acanthus leaf and rosettes. The four corners oi 
the gatehouses employ the same horizontal bands'as the gateposts.

The two gatehouses differ in that the columns surrounding the doorway of 
the structure at 15th Street and Constitution Avenue rise directly out of 
the pavement whereas the columns on the other structure are set on cement 
block supports. The 15th Street and Constitution Avenue Gatehouse also 
uses only six horizontal bands at the corners, while the other gatehouse 
uses seven. The 17th Street gatehouse rests on a cobbled brick foundatior 
with the 15th Street gatehouse restings on a cement foundation.

The 15th Street gatehouse has a temporary frame structure appended to its 
rear wall, apparently for use in construction and maintenance st.qra.ge.
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STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANCE

The Capitol gateposts and gatehouses were designed to harmonize with the 
basement story of the Capitol. In 183^ ? in a guide to the Capitol, they 
were described as "...four grand entrances to these grounds, two from 
the north and south for carriages, and two from the east and west for foot 
passengers. The -western entrance at the foot of the hill, is flanked by 
two stone lodges, highly ornamented for watch houses,..."

The two gatehouses and four gateposts are allegedly the work of Charles 
Bulfinch, the architect who planned the restoration of the Capitol and 
its grounds after its burning in l8l^- by the British. Bulfinch was the 
first native American architect to have charge of the construction of 
the Capitol. He was appointed Capitol architect in l8l7 and set out to 
complete the plans of his predecessors. Outstanding features of his 
completed design were the original low dome on the building, constructed 
of wood and covered with copper.

The gatehouses were originally part of Bulfinch's Capitol scheme but in 
187^4- were removed from their original location and in 1880 were recon­ 
structed on their present sites. In <^|)^^at the instigation of the Fine 
Arts Commission, the gatehouses which had settled slightly due to 
continued flooding.were raised and repaired in keeping with their sig­ 
nificance in relation to the development of the Capitol of the United States



Olszewski, George, The President's Park South, N.P.S., Washington 1970

Washington^ City and Capitol, G.P.O., Washington, 1937

Historic American Buildings Survey, Capitol Gatehouses and Piers,
Washington, D.C,
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15th & Constitution
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